

Ian King

From: Nicholas, Debbie <Debbie.Nicholas@cyfoethnaturiolcymru.gov.uk>
Sent: 22 November 2018 11:14
To: Ian King
Subject: RE: Marine Licence CML1821

Hi Ian,

I've checked with the team and it will require a new licence application if they refuse to transfer the licence. If they wish to revoke the licence, then Sheraton International will need to get in touch with us about revoking the licence, as we'd have to take that licence into account when assessing the impacts of your new application (double the amount of barge movements would be licenced, for example).

We would still have to treat the application as a new one, and therefore request that a public notice is advertised for 28 days.

If the timings are due to change, please consider this in any environmental impacts that are considered.

Kind regards

Debbie

From: Ian King <westgarthservices@gmail.com>
Sent: 22 November 2018 10:54
To: Nicholas, Debbie <Debbie.Nicholas@cyfoethnaturiolcymru.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Marine Licence CML1821

Ho Debbie,

Thanks for the quick response.

If you could let me know I will get the application and WFD Assessment submitted ASAP.

Regards

Ian

From: Nicholas, Debbie <Debbie.Nicholas@cyfoethnaturiolcymru.gov.uk>
Sent: 21 November 2018 10:07
To: Ian King <westgarthservices@gmail.com>
Subject: RE: Marine Licence CML1821

Good morning Ian,

Unfortunately if Sheraton International revoke the licence and don't choose to transfer, then it's likely that it would need a new licence with the Band 2 fee of £1920.

I would speak to my team (I'm not in the office today) about checking whether we'd request that a public notice is advertised again, but apart from that, unfortunately the process of applying would be the same, though hopefully if the HRA has the same outcome, then it shouldn't take much longer.

We now request that applicants submit a Water Framework Directive assessment with their licence applications (this used to only be required for dredge licences). Information on completing this can be found [here](#).

Kind regards

Debbie

From: Ian King <westgarthservices@gmail.com>

Sent: 21 November 2018 09:58

To: Nicholas, Debbie <Debbie.Nicholas@cyfoethnaturiolcymru.gov.uk>

Subject: RE: Marine Licence CML1821

Good Morning Debbie,

I hope this email finds you well.

Further to our recent correspondence dated 19th October, I can confirm Sheraton International are no longer supporting activities here in Milford Haven and that it is likely Sheraton International will not transfer and will probably revoke the above Marine Licence. I will certainly keep you updated on this.

In the meantime I have been asked to continue supporting the project by the Principle Contractor REM Engineering Limited and to start the process of re applying for the Marine Licence. The timings will change slightly with operations expected between April – June 2019 but scope and magnitude of operations will not change. We still propose to use the same contractors and landing methodology, nothing changes apart from the Licence Holder name on the Marine Licence. REM Engineering Limited will be responsible for all associated activities moving forward.

I appreciate this may probably involve a new application and the fee of £1920. Please can you confirm if this is the most practical way of progressing. I will be happy to pull all information together and re submit the licence in the name of REM Engineering Limited.

If you could let me know I will be happy to progress accordingly.

Kind Regards

Ian

Good afternoon Ian

The licence would be transferable, but the request would need to be made in writing to the Permitting Service.

If you think the licence is likely to expire before the works are complete, you would also need to apply to vary the licence (Variation 3) for an extension.

Both of these request are chargeable at £480 each, if they come in separately. However, if you were to apply for the transferring of the Licence Holder and an extension at the same time, then we would just charge £480.

Please see the link below which describes the variation and costs

Kind regards

Debbie

<https://naturalresources.wales/permits-and-permissions/marine-licensing/marine-licence-fees/?lang=en>

From: Ian King <ianking@sheratoninternational.co.uk>

Sent: 19 October 2018 11:23

To: Nicholas, Debbie <Debbie.Nicholas@cyfoethnaturiolcymru.gov.uk>

Subject: RE: Marine Licence CML1821

Good Morning Debbie,

There have been some lengthy delays to our proposed activities. We proposed to progress the Barge operations at Gelliswick May/ June 2019. The current Marine Licence expires July 31st 2019.

Please can you confirm if this licence is transferrable from Sheraton to another company as there may be a requirement for another company to progress the works. The Scope and proposed activities will not change just the company managing works.

If you could let me that would be great.

Best Regards

Ian

Kind Regards

Ian King

Director

Westgarth Management Services Limited

Tel: +44 (0)1697 323079

Mob: +44 (0)7802 740345

Email: westgarthservices@gmail.com